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Mr. Vice President,

Thailand applauds Indonesia for enacting a new law on persons with disabilities and integrating this issue into its National Development Plan. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]We welcome Indonesia’s ratification of the two Optional Protocols to the CRC.                        We recognize its efforts in tackling the problems of child labour and violence against children.

We commend its efforts in human rights education and training, and its commitment to strengthen a culture of mutual understanding and interfaith tolerance under the “Unity in Diversity” principle.

Thailand recommends that Indonesia bolster the implementation of Law                        No. 8/2016 on Persons with Disabilities and strengthen its efforts to tackle child labour to ensure children’s access to social, health and education services.

Thailand recommends that Indonesia continue to promote human rights education at all levels and strengthen human rights training and capacity-building for public sector officials.

I thank you, Mr. Vice President.


